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March 29, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

As required by Ordinance 15652, I am transmitting to the King County Council a report assessing the potential for maintenance cost savings if existing surface water management facilities are retrofitted to low impact development standards.  Provision for this report is required in the adopted 1007 budget, Section 73, as follows:
“Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended unless the water and land resources division provides a report by March 31, 2007, assessing whether there are long-term cost benefits to retrofitting existing surface water management facilities using low-impact development standards versus maintaining existing facilities.”  
The Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD) performed the requested analysis and their report concludes that:

· The low impact development approach alone cannot effectively prevent urban flooding in major storm events unless entire neighborhoods are rebuilt to remove impervious surfaces and drain stormwater naturally.  Costs to “retrofit” the properties served by existing, conventional stormwater facilities are estimated at over $80 million.

· Maintenance costs for a “retrofitted” or newly constructed Low Impact Development system would at least equal maintenance costs for the current stormwater system.

King County has and continues to advocate for the use of low impact development and has taken a leading role in the region by promulgating its use with discounts in the surface water fee assessment, and by regulatory requirement in the newly revised King County Surface Water Design Manual and in King County’s development code.  While fiscally reasonable to incorporate into new construction, retrofitting existing neighborhoods is an extremely difficult task from both an administrative and fiscal perspective.  In many instances, such retrofits are not technically possible.
I support the council’s desire to approach development and its environmental consequences by using new, and sometimes more ecologically integrated, approaches.  However, significant discussion, and in all likelihood new or expanded technology, will be needed to increase the use of low impact development techniques at the neighborhood scale.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Curt Crawford, Surface Water Management Program Manager in WLRD at 206-296-8329, or Mark Isaacson, Division Director of WLRD, at 206-296-6587.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Beth Goldberg, Budget Supervisor, OMB
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